New Canaan Basketball Association

2015 – 2016 Season

Player and Parent

Information and Guidelines 
Teams

The New Canaan Basketball Association is the premier league for children in grades 5th – 8th.  For the 2015 - 2016 Season, the NCBA expects to sponsor ten competitive travel basketball teams this season in the Fairfield County Basketball League (FCBL) – one for boys and one for girls in each grade except in certain grades where we will have two teams. 

Team Size

Each of the teams will be composed of either 10 to 12 players, occasionally more.  All players are expected to attend all games, practices and clinics. 

Games / Practices / Clinics / Playing Time

For each team, the plan is to schedule (from mid-November through early March) approximately 20 – 25 games. These will take place on Friday nights, Saturdays and Sundays.  Assuming appropriate commitment and attendance, minimum playing time for players on the team is four minutes per game on average over the course of the season.  The statement ‘on average over the course of the season’ is added because there will be a few games that are ‘winnable’ if the strongest players remain on the court. In these cases there will be games when the “minute rule” will be broken (and the player’s minutes will be made up at a subsequent game). Please note that for all grades there is no minimum playing time requirement in tournaments and the league playoffs.
In addition, each team will have two practices per week with their coach.  We hope to add skills clinics throughout the season in addition to team practices. Weather and related impact on gym schedules may alter this plan from time to time, and in rare circumstances, games may need to be made up during the week.  

Practices, clinics and home games will take place at St. Luke’s, New Canaan High School, Saxe Middle School and New Canaan Country School.  

Commitment and Attendance 

Players:

Coaches will track player attendance at all practices, clinics and games. After one unexcused absence, the players playing time may be decreased at the discretion of the coach – for example, a starter may not play in the first quarter of the next game or other players may have their minimum playing time reduced.  After three unexcused absences, the player could be subject to suspension for this season.

An absence from a practice, clinic or game is excused with advance notification to the coach of injury/illness, bereavement, conflict with religious, school or family function. A player will not be excused for conflicts with other sports (after the end of football and soccer season – around Mid-November) or activities, including homework that can be done before or after the practices, clinics or games.  

During the season, players may (but it is highly discouraged) participate in other sports or activities but due to the high demand for the limited opportunities to play travel basketball, their NCBA team needs to be their scheduled priority during the season. Obviously, inappropriate player and/or parent behavior will not be tolerated and will be handled similar to unexcused absences.

Parents:

Parent participation is also expected.  Each parent is expected to assist with their child’s team through a team job (please see the NCBA web site for a list of job descriptions) and working at the NCBA Joe Coppo Tip-Off Tournament slated for the first weekend of December (first games of the season).

Note – If your child can not make the necessary commitment, for any reason, please evaluate whether another program may be a better fit.  The NCBA recognizes the necessary commitment of players and their families to participate. As an alternative, the YMCA offers a less demanding but also very fine basketball program. We do not recommend participation in both the NCBA and YMCA programs.

Cost

The cost of administering this program, including the cost of coaches, gym time, referees, uniform, insurance, FCBL fees and other costs far exceeds the player fee ($695 per player) that is charged.  These costs are subsidized through the fundraising of the Joe Coppo tournament, team and patron sponsorship, along with other fundraising activities.  

Please consider financially supporting the NCBA as a patron.  The NCBA is a 501(c) organization.  If your company has a Matching Gift program please consider asking them to contribute as well.

Communication

The NCBA website is www.ncbahoops.org and contains all NCBA information and schedules as well as a link to the FCBL website.  Please do not hesitate to contact an NCBA Board member (contact details listed on the website) with any comments, questions or concerns.

We will mail all tryout results within two weeks.  If selected to join a team, it is imperative that the player fee, birth certificate and application be returned immediately.  Thank you for trying out this season and for supporting New Canaan basketball.

